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	Meeting Location:   
	Triton College  -  River Grove, Illinois 

  

	Next Meeting:  
	Friday, June 17, 2005
8:00 PM


MEMBERSHIP   INFORMATION 

	Any person interested in electric cars and alternative energy systems is welcome to join the Fox Valley Electric Auto Association.  The cost for a full year’s dues is $20.00 which entitles members to receive our monthly Newsletter that contains useful information about electric car conversions, construction, news, policies and events.  These member dues are prorated on a monthly basis for NEW members (not renewing members) joining after the beginning of the club’s fiscal year.  

Membership is not required to attend our monthly meetings.

Annual Member Dues of $20.00 for 2005 are due and payable prior to January 2005.                                                                 $5.00 discount if Newsletter is sent in electronic format only.


	FVEAA  Newsletter Publishing Office

12305  S.  New Avenue

Suite N

Lemont, Illinois  60439
	
	

	
	Mail To:



	Meeting Agenda 
	June 17, 2005


1. Approval of May 2005 Meeting Minutes, as posted in this Newsletter

2. Treasurer’s Report

3. Alternative Fuel Vehicle event update

4. Reports from Alternative Fuel Vehicle Event committees
a. Student Research Project Guidance Counselor Committee  -  Inactive
b. Technical Safety Inspector Assistance Committee  -  Inactive
c. Event Participant Invitational Committee

5. New Business
	PREZ-SEZ
	Editorial by:  Kevin Zak


First let me take this opportunity to apologize for sending out this newsletter so late.  I endeavor to publish this newsletter one week prior to the next monthly meeting – but was unable to budget my time appropriately this month.

I need to thank the many members who have been in contact with me about our upcoming event.  Several of you have been rather prolific in you suggestions and research efforts.  All this information will prove very useful as we start to get closer to the event.
Ken Simmermon informed me that he was in contact with the DelMonico family and would be cleaning out Frank’s old garage.  Ken thought he would have some of Frank’s old EV related parts and equipment for the next meeting – possibly Franks old Opel as well.

John Emde and I had an opportunity to meet with Jerry Asher from the National Electric Auto Association this past weekend at the Power of DC electric vehicle races in Hagerstown, Maryland.  Jerry tells us that everything is proceeding nicely at their end for our hosting the  5Th EVer EAA Chapters Conference next year.  Jerry was also very impressed by the efforts Todd Dore and Ted Lowe have put into the logistics so early in the planning stages, predicting things will go exceptionally smoothly for everyone.
With next year’s EAA conference in mind, I have an opportunity for “entertainment” on the Friday preceding our event(s).  The electric motor manufacturing facility, Warfield Electric, in Frankfort, Illinois may be willing to allow our group of EAA attendees to tour their facility and see their facility – as we did three years ago.  I will keep everyone informed how that opportunity develops.
One thing we mentioned to Jerry Asher was that FVEAA is supposed to receive payment from the National EAA for each FVEAA member who is also a member for the National EAA.  To my knowledge, the club has never been issued such a payment.  Jerry said he would look into the matter to see what the status of those payments is.
Speaking of memberships … it seems like my own membership renewals are all due at the same time.  I will be renewing my memberships in: the National EAA, the National Hot rod Association (NHRA) and the National Electric Drag Racing Association (NEDRA).  Please let me know if anyone is interested in joining or renewing your memberships into these organizations.  All are invaluable sources of information and politically expedient affiliations for our upcoming event.  
	Meeting Minutes from May 21, 2005
	as recorded by:  Tim Moore & edited by: Kevin Zak


Written on the white board was: May 13, 2006 AFV Event and May 14, 2006 EAA Meeting.

President Kevin Zak asked for approval of the minutes from the April meeting and a motion was made and seconded with full attendee approval.  The treasurer’s report was postponed due to Dale Corel’s absence.  Twenty-four adults were in attendance with three children present.

President Zak highlighted the white board information and from the Master Invitation List rattled off a number of NEDRA members, other alternative fuel vehicle owners, celebrities, politicians, media and other interested parties that he plans to invite to the event. 
Several questions ensued about the invitation of the electric drag racing record holders and the possible payment for mileage to these invitees, based on available sponsorship monies.  Kevin put these possible invitations in perspective by saying that NetGain Technologies’ former vehicle, “Bad Amplitude” never was a record holder and therefore would not qualify for mileage reimbursement.

Ted Lowe suggested putting entrees of possible names for the event on the FVEAA list server.  This was later clarified to mean the naming of the NEDRA invitational and not the Speedway day event.  Any major event sponsor who funds the event would “purchase” the right to name the event as well.  

   Example:  The Acme Company’s Green Car Showcase.

Ted also requested two or three people to assist on the committee for the website creation for the event.  Tim Moore, Rob Glowacki, George Gladic and Ray Oviach volunteered to be on the committee.

Ken Kohrs spoke at length about the Joliet Speedway, its policies, history, community involvement and the interaction between the FVEAA and Route 66 Raceway for the upcoming event in 2006.
After Ken Kohrs’ description of race track, FVEAA, student and sponsor interaction; it was decided that a web site dedicated to the 2006 event is premature.  Student involvement in web site development it crutial to the overall student interaction in the event.

At this time, Ted Lowe will lead the web site development efforts to update the FVEAA web site with the assistance of Tim Moore, Rob Glowacki, George Gladic and Ray Oviach.
Todd Dore spoke as the chairperson for the 5th annual event for the National EAA.  Todd mentioned that the EV participants would be coming in Friday May 12.  Ken Swiontek said he would assist Todd with the coordination of the event.

Tob Glowacki asked members to create a short resume about ourselves and our electric vehicle history.  
The meeting adjorned for Lunch provided by Ken Kohrs and Route 66 Raceway.

After lunch, the members walked over to the drag strip where a group of Junior Dragsters were competeing.  Junior dragsters are smaller, lower powered vehicles typically driven by young adults and teenagers.  Drivers can be as young as eight years old.  Interspersed with the Junior dragsters; John Emde, Karl Klein and Kevin Zak put on a demonstration with their new battery powered dragster, “Aggravated Battery”.

	Power of DC – Hagerstown, MD                                
	June 11, 2005


Ahhh … the sound of electric motors buzzing at high RPM … the smell of burning carbon brushes … and the look of amazed faces in the audience when electric vehicles are streaking down the drag strip.  Such is the thrill of a National Electric Drag Racing Association event.
John Emde, Karl Klein and yours truly took a three day sabbatical, driving to the Mason Dixon Dragway in Hagerstown, Maryland for this year’s Power of DC races.  Hosted by the Electric Vehicle Association of Washington DC – this is an annual event that shares an open Test & Tune with regular vehicles. 
Our own dragster, Aggravated Battery, is currently having the electric motor rebuilt, so we were unable to join the races as a participant – but there were several returning racers … and new ones, including the Brigham Young University GM EV-1 powered by Maxwell Ultra-capacitors.  There were a variety of vehicles racing, including electric powered motorcycles, homebuilt conversions, OEM vehicles and electrified dragsters.  Although it did not race, there was a Bio-Diesel sport utility vehicle on display.
A team of guys held an EV construction demonstration.  They attempted to convert a Junior Dragster into an electric vehicle – on site.  The goal was to build and race it in one day.  Unfortunately they had a few unexpected problems and the day ended before they had an opportunity to complete the conversion.

The local solar energy group had a display in the pit area where they demonstrated several solar panels, a solar powered water pump … and even cooked hot dogs in a solar oven.

Although the official listing of vehicle times and speeds is not yet available, the most impressive were obtained by Shawn Lawless and his newly re-designed “Orange Juice” dragster.  It is a completely new vehicle from last year.  Shorter, lighter weight with eight (8) Briggs & Stratton E-Tek motors powering the four (4) rear tires.  Its new design elicited a comment that it looks like a Roto-Tiller.  Odd looking or not, it turned 11.9 seconds at 94 MPH in the quarter mile.  Shawn was thrilled the new design held together – but was disappointed in the resulting times and speeds.  During his last run of the day, he decided to try removing one of the two strings of parallel batteries in an attempt to reduce weight to make the car go quicker.  The experiment did not produce the desired results, with the car turning about 12.9 seconds and only 83 MPH in the quarter mile.  
My own observations include a different perspective than most attendees.  While all the vehicles were allowed to run down the drag strip after passing a Technical Safety Inspection” – there were several vehicles that were of … questionable integrity.  The use of old wood and duct tape as structural components come to mind.  

I mention this to emphasize the importance of our Technical Safety Inspector Assistance Committee.  With the scope of the event we are planning, the involvement of numerous students, audience, media, NHRA requirements, insurance regulation … not to mention our own personal safety … we must be diligent in our on-track safety efforts.  EVERY vehicle must pass the stringent NHRA safety inspection before it is allowed to run down the drag strip.  These safety requirements become more stringent as the vehicle’s speed increases.  Slower vehicles are not required to have some of the safety features required on faster vehicles.  

Perhaps now is a good time to look at our own vehicles to see if we utilized any construction methods that may raise the eyebrows of the safety inspectors.  Odds are – if the vehicle looks safe, it probably is.  
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